


















Here we are, getting ready for an-
other annual meeting. Where has the 
year gone?  

I think all but one county that pays 
dues in one check have paid some or 
all of their township’s dues. That is 
the best yet for this time of the year. 

Thank you all for getting this han-
dled. Any township that has not got-
ten their dues in still have 
until the end of October to 
pay and be credited to the 
correct year. 

I have so appreciated the 
mailing lists that have come 
from the counties that are in 
alphabetical order, current 
addresses, phone numbers 

and zip code plus 4 numbers includ-
ed in their lists.  This is a great help.  
Once again, they can only give me 
what they have been provided with 
from the townships. Keep up the 
good work.! I also appreciate those 
of you who have kept me up to 
speed with changes in your town-
ships. 

REMINDER:  
There is no limit 
as to how may 
can come from 
each township. 
Plans are to have speakers and infor-
mation available to you to make 
each of your jobs easier. I hope to 
see many of you there! 

Treasurer’s Report   by Barb Knutson  Dist. 5 Director and Treasurer 
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Resolutions 
   All written resolutions 
should be sent to committee 
members no later than 
Friday, Nov. 23, 2013: 
 
Mark Shipley 
PO Box 494 
Devils Lake, ND 58301 
 
Leon Monke 
5645 B 106th Avenue SW 
Regent, ND 58650-9119 
 
Steve Ginsbach 
16290 91st Street SE 
Hankinson, ND 58041 
 
  Or to the NDTOA office: 
Ken Yantes, PO Box 104, 
Brocket ND 58321-0104.  
 
   They will be presented at 
the Resolutions Committee  
meeting on Sunday evening 
December 1, 2013. 
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Mistakes 

Anyone who has never made 
a mistake has never tried 
anything new.      Albert Einstein 

Taxes 

When I asked my accountant 
if anything could get me out 
of this mess I am in now, he 
thought for a long time and 
said, “Yes, death would 
help.”                   Robert Morley 

Work 

If you think your boss is 
stupid, remember: you 
wouldn’t have a job if he 
was smarter.           Albert Grant 

Snow Removal Safety by NDIRF 

WINTER PREPARATION 
ALREADY? 

 
The winter season of 2013-2014 is 

already showing signs of approach.  
In fact, while writing this in early 
October, we are in the process today 
of receiving several inches of the 
wet white stuff in Bismarck and 
more in southwest North Dakota – 
doesn’t really seem fair after that 
late spring we had but, ready or not, 
here it comes. 

Therefore, we need to be ready, 
rather than not, and be about the 
business of ensuring safety for 
winter operations.  

Accumulations of snow, whether 
occurring naturally or as the result 
of snow removal efforts, can 
obscure driver sight lines, impede 
traffic and create access problems – 
not only for motorists but also for 
public equipment operators.   

Winter snow removal operations 
create a migrating work zone for 
which the motoring public often has 
little regard.  

They are a repeated source of 
accidents and NDIRF notices an 
up-tick in related claims whenever 
we experience an above-average 
snowfall season. 

If your township is among those 
who do your own snow removal 
there are a number of ways to 

enhance the safety of these 
operations, including the following: 

Rotating strobe lights increase the 
visibility of snow removal 
equipment. 

• Back-up alarms reduce the 
possibility of an incident by 
providing an audible warning. 

• “Warning – Stay Back 50 Feet” 
signs, mounted on the rear of snow 
removal equipment, can provide an 
additional defense against claims. 

• Equip all snow removal vehicles 
with adequate outside mirrors to 
assist drivers in observing the sides 
and rear of the unit during 
operations. 

• Check all vehicle and equipment 
heaters, fans and blowers to ensure 
they properly remove frost and fog 
on interior glass. 

• Winter survival kits should be 
assembled and placed in each vehi-
cle and piece of snow 
removal equipment. 

• Consider running public service 
announcements through local media 
outlets, reminding citizens of the 
hazards involved in snow removal 
operations. 

   Heavy use and/or an abundance of 
snow, if that occurs this season, may 
have you scrambling to find  
additional snow removal equipment.  
Often, this equipment lacks some or 

all of the appropriate safety items.  
If you haven’t already, now is the 
time to make sure each piece of road 
working equipment has a strobe or 
beacon mounted on the top.  

   Also, rear-mounted SMV and 
“STAY BACK 50 FEET” signs, 
visible from a distance of 500 feet, 
should be installed. 

  When renting heavy equipment, 
check that the necessary warning 
apparatus described above has been 
installed. Be prepared – and have a 
safe winter. 

Quotes for the Lighter Side 
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Check out our website: www.ndtoa.com 
 
 

  Are your newly elected township officers receiving this 
newsletter? Please let us know when to add and/or delete a 
name from our mailing list. Send your information to: 

BARB KNUTSON 
2600 236th St. NE 

McKenzie, ND 58572 
Phone:  701-673-3198              Email: barbk@ndtoa.com 

 
1. Your name, title, mailing address and phone number. 

2. Your township name and county. 

3. The name of the person you replaced on your township 
board. 


